
 

 

 

 

 

 

PAID THROUGH 

June 2022 

J Boedicker 

Mark Brinkman 

Matthew Coil 

Aaron Deffenbaugh 

Caleb Elkins 

Cody Evans 

Shane Falke 

Jon Green 

Robert Harford 

James Hile 

Austin Hoyt 

Gail Jackson 

Alan Landwehr 

Kenneth Long 

Grant McMichael 

Jason Miller 

Steven Mulholland 

Dale Naumburg 

Randy Ransbottom 

Lester Ricks 

Jerad Ross 

Evan Saunders 

Travis Teets 

Troy Stockmaster 
 

PAID THROUGH 

May 2022 

David Barton 

Mark Carey 

Devin Casemier 

Benjamin Gambill 

 

 

PAID THROUGH 

May 2022 (con’t) 

Shanon Hauenstein 

Timothy Hudson 

Zachariah Russell 

Samantha Swaney 

Kyle Wagner 

Nathaniel White 

Anthony Willis  
 

PAID THROUGH 

April 2022 

Patrick Hooks 

Brandon Miller 

Heath Rider 

Philip Smith 
 

PAID THROUGH 

March 2022 

Doug Cantrell 

John Harter 

Stephen Vanover 
 

PAID THROUGH 

February 2021 

 

PAID THROUGH 

January 2021 

Thomas Heffner 

Paul Taylor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Training Director’s Report 
 

 

There are still plenty of spots left for Journeymen in the 

Fire Alarm classes!!! August 16th & August 18th…6:00pm – 

9:00pm at the JATC Training Center. $250.00 Stipend! SIGN 

UP NOW! 
 

The NEW First Aid/CPR class is a blended class. The 

bookwork will be done online. We have scheduled with the 

Red Cross for the “hands-on” part of the training on Thursday, 

August 11th at 6:00pm. We are still enrolling for the online 

classes. “Hands-on” will be scheduled as we get enough people 

who complete the online class. The Stipend will be $300.00 

once completed. 
 

We are in the process of setting up Instrumentation classes for 

the Journeymen. It’s been a very long time since 

Instrumentation classes were offered, so I hope you will take 

advantage of this opportunity. 
 

And don’t forget to check out the Training Page! Lots of great 

training for you with a stipend for each one you complete! 
 

Again, if you have any suggestions for classes, please let me 

know. 

           The Ole’ Guys                 

 

The July Retiree's Meeting was well attended and was 

full of sharing stories of old friends and interesting 

jobs that we remembered. It was fun describing certain 

friends and the situations and results that we 

remembered. We talked about how some of us were 

around when the local pension was begun. We 

described the pros and cons that were voiced to the 

plan and those who favored and were opposed. One 

thing we all agreed on, we were glad that we got it 

started and that it remains healthy. We all talked of the 

extensive training program the local has established 

and how it foretells of a bright future for Local 32 and 

the members who avail themselves of the courses. The 

future belongs to those who stay current with 

advancing technology and 32 seems well prepared to 

advance.  

 

"Never doubt that a small, group of thoughtful, 

committed citizens can change the world. Indeed, it is 

the only thing that ever has." 
 

In Solidarity, 
 

Florian Smith 

We are proud to announce that we received an Excellence 

in Training Award for 2021 that was given in recognition 

of Outstanding Leadership in promoting and delivering 

skill & improvement training to over 75% of Journeymen 

in our Local! 

 


